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IEPA vs. Walker

waste in a manner which results in any of the folllowing occurrences at
the dump site: (1) litter....”

The Respondent Walker & Sons Enterprises, Ltd. is a car dealership
and an automobile rebuilding business. Respondent has current
licenses for sellling vehickles, repairing and rebuilding vehicles.

Due to the nature of the business, when Respondent is working on
rebuilding or repairing a vehicle, the car parts will be have to be off the
vehicle and on the ground to allow access to the parts to install them on
the vehicle.

The vehicles the Respondent buys, fixes, and resells will always have
damaged parts which must be replaced and in the process of doing so,
these parts are placed in the vehicle (if it is going to be scrapped) or put
in the large pole barn if they might be reusable on another vehicle or
are placed in a pile (if unusable) before being put in the company dump
truck and taken to the county dump. Tires that are not usable are
treated differently and are hauled away by a third party, a licensed tire
processor (at the cost of $2 per tire).

This is not litter but simply what happens as one is fixing a vehicle.
One cannot repair or dismantle a vehicle without having unwanted
parts. All parts intended for the county dump were placed in a storage
bin with two metal sides and a truckbox as a third side.

Please see the Investigator’s Photo #9. From the picture, it can look as
if this is a dumping ground. However, all the materials in the picture
are from just one trailer that was torn up for parts. The usable parts
went into the pole barn storage and the unusable parts were placed on
the ground, then loaded on the company dump truck and taken to the
county dump. If every car part that hits the ground is litter, no car
business will or can ever be in compliance.

The second violation states that Respondent “caused or allowed the
open dumping of waste in a manner resulting in deposition of general

construction or demolition debris: or clean construction or demolition
debris”.

Mr. Walker also had a roofing company which ceased roof replacement
operations at the end of 2013. He had in storage for use in that
business certain brand new and unused shingles. These were added to
the pile of parts to be taken to the county dump for disposal. These
were not general construction or demolition debris: or clean
construction or demolition debris. They did not come from another site
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